
CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER 2024
A TIME OF REFLECTION & HOPE

Dear Friends,

This Christmas we celebrate a most eventful year. A year where God was glorified. The selflessness, the joy, the care and 

the faith of the teams around the HFA Network, that we are a part of, has been inspiring and humbling. Each one has done 

their part and each one the recipient of God's favour and grace as we walk in the steps ordered for us.

HFA is about reaching the unreached in isolated areas through aviation and technology. We believe that through our 

prayers and efforts a great multitude of people will hear and receive the Good News of who Jesus is and what He has done 

for them, as He has for us.

One miracle we are celebrating is the return of sight to the leader of our partner organisation in South America! They have 

prayed and we have prayed for years on this. At several stages all hope seemed lost but through the miracle of a recent 

medical procedure our dear partner has a prosthetic set of lenses. Technology applied at the right time in the right place 

made a huge difference. What an inspiring life testimony. He and his wife remained in faith and trusted those with skills 

and technology beyond their understanding to help. We hope that, just as our partner received a breakthrough through 

God's provision of technology, next year the lost will be reached in a greater way through the use of aviation and 

technology. 



Praise the Lord for an incredible year of blessings for HFA and praise Him ahead of the new year.

Also, as we write this, we are preparing to cut the steel for the next version of the water drone. In this instance it is us that 

are receiving the benefit of greater technology. A shipyard in the Netherlands generously shared their hull designs to the 

team, who is now Stichting Nachtzwaluw, the newest network organisation of the HFA Network.

So as you close out your year, celebrate with those that you love and reflect on the year to come, we pray that you also 

may be the recipient of technology that when applied at the right time brings a breakthrough. Please pray that HFA would 

be empowered with breakthroughs in technology solutions to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ in isolated and remote 

areas. Also, if you would like to take a greater part in our work please let us know. No matter where you are in the world. 

Your perspective and skills may just be the breakthrough we or someone else needs.

We appreciate you and look forward to all that God has in store for His Kingdom next year. May we all find our place as He 

continuously moves forward and shows us new paths to tread in 2025. For now God bless you as you celebrate the birth of 

Jesus and all that that means for you.

Robert (CEO) & Kate (COO)

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Blessings,

The HFA Team


